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Dornie & District Community Council
28th November 2022 7pm at Dornie Halll

Present: Cllr, Biz Campbell, Janice Nixon (Chair), Alison MacRae (Vice chair), Fay MacKenzie (Treasurer), Matt Baron, Sgt. Graham Cameron 
Apologies: Alison Jack, Linda Brooks, Karen MacRae, Isabelle MacKenzie
Previous minutes held 26th September 2022 were agreed by JN & seconded by AM.

Treasurer’s statement. FM reported that the account balance was £1733.94
· Overflow parking at Eilean Donan Apartments – JN has been on contact with Maranda and has explained that the situation at the hall is still not good. People still using hall carpark for parking and walking over to castle. Members of the public complained that there was no parking for the screen machine when they had an afternoon showing. Maybe speak to Eilean Donan parking attendants to point traffic in direction of overflow parking at the apartments. Sgt Cameron said that an officer was also going to have a meeting with David Win to discuss the issue.
· Janice read response from Mike MacRae (HC) re repairs to Bundaloch /Dornie roads and all agreed that it was very disappointing to read.  All agreed that HC have financial problems but when drivers are getting out of lorry to check underside of bridge at Brookside, then this must be addressed.  Also it was agreed by Iain Moncrieff that drainage problems would be sorted before tarring and this has not been achieved.  Janice to contact Andy Bone to have a chat re bridge and other issues reported.
· Aird Ferry – Aird Ferry will be open on Wednesdays to host “Winter Livingroom”, a social area where people are welcome to come for tea, coffee, soup and to socialise in a warm space.
· Christmas Tree lights – The Christmas tree lights will be switched on, on Thursday 1st December at 7pm. Mince pies, mulled wine and soft drinks will be served with any donations going towards the Dornie Community Shop Project.
· Dornie Tidy Up Project – The mural on the underpass walls were cleaned by a group of volunteers – the CC passed on their thanks to the group. The CC still need to get in touch with David Devine, BEAR Scotland to sort out the drainage issues in the underpass. 
There is now a dual purpose/dog mess bin situated in Ardelve and date still to be decided/plan to be discussed/supplies ordered for phone box project. Still no reply from Sustrans regarding the Ardelve/Nostie footpath. Also Malcolm Macleod (Executive Chief Officer Infrastructure Environment and Economy HC) acknowledged Alison’s email saying he would will discuss with colleagues and then get back in touch.

AOCB
· Street light out at 5 Frances Street – BC to follow this up
· Still awaiting “Dead End” signs near the Clachan Bar.
· Cones removed from entrance to Dornie (Janice storing) and in front of Clachan.  It was agreed to source some no parking cones for in front of Clachan.
· Dornie Pontoons – Final stage of the business stage to go for funding. The website for this project is dornniemoornings.co.uk
· Dornie Community Shop group will be putting information on Facebook.
· No police incidents reported.
Next meeting January 31st 2023 at 7pm in Dornie Hall


